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Universal Periodic Review of the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia
6 May 2014


Intervention by the delegation of Estonia


Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia to its second UPR.
We commend several steps taken by Ethiopia to implement its previous UPR recommendations, including the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD) in 2010. We encourage further closer cooperation with the special procedures of the UN Human Rights Council.
Estonia notes that the Government of Ethiopia has adopted the National Human Rights Action Plan. While Estonia welcomes the fact that Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) is criminalized and in decline in the country, harmful traditional practices should be condemned at all levels of society, marital rape recognized as a criminal act and active measures against domestic violence taken by the Government.
Estonia strongly condemns the increasing restrictions on freedom of opinion in Ethiopia. With only one telecom company in the country and access to internet restricted, Estonia calls the Ethiopian authorities to stop online censorship, respect the freedom of the press, and end the practice of harassment of political opposition party members, journalists and human rights defenders.
Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of the Ethiopia: 
· to accede to the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC) and to the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court (APIC);
· to ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the involvement of children in Armed Conflict (OP-CRC-AC);

· to ratify the Optional Protocol Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (OP-CAT).
We wish Ethiopia every success in the UPR.

Thank you.
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